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Manitoba adopted the 2020 National Model Building, Plumbing, Energy, and Fire 
Codes on January 1, 2024. The Manitoba Emergency Services College is working to 
adopt the National Fire Protection Association 1030 standard, which will be effective 
June 30, 2024. As a result of these adoptions, the Fire Inspector Level 1 course, which 
was scheduled to start April 1, 2024, has been delayed.  
 
The Manitoba Emergency Services College understands this course is in high demand 
and remains committed to offering high quality training that reflects changing material, 
trends, and best practices. The Fire Inspector Level 1 course has been tentatively 
rescheduled for October 2024, and will be updated to reflect the changes to the Fire 
Code and National Fire Protection Association 1030 standard. 
 
Students who successfully enrolled in the April 1, 2024, course will not have to reapply 
– preference will be given to these students for the rescheduled dates. An email was 
sent out with this information to impacted students on January 12, 2024. 
 
The Manitoba Emergency Services College will also be scheduling additional dates for 
the Fire Inspector Level 1 course to accommodate the extensive demand. The 2024-
2025 course calendar will be available in the summer of 2024, and more information 
will be made available at that time. 
 
For more information or inquiries, please contact the Manitoba Emergency Services 
College. 


